
Dear Parents  

Early this week, the children in Classes 1 and 2 performed their Christmas production of ‘The Amazing Advent 
Calendar’. All productions produce some extremely special memories and none more so than our Christmas          
production which includes the youngest children in our school. The children sang brilliantly, spoke clearly and 
remembered all of the actions they had been taught. Each performance was extremely well attended and the 
feedback we received was excellent. We are immensely proud of each and every child that took part! 

Next week is our final week before Christmas and we look forward to our school discos on Tuesday evening 
and Christmas lunch on Wednesday. In addition to these, we are also looking forward to our Christmas church 
service on Tuesday to which friends and families are invited. This will once again be led by the children and 
will feature songs, poems and readings. It will take place at All Saints Church on Tuesday at 10.30am and we 
look forward to seeing as many friends and family there as possible. 

As a Trust and school, we are very conscious of the pressures felt by many families due to rising costs. In 
order to provide some additional support, alongside this newsletter you will also receive some information 
about cost of living support. Please take the time to read this. I would particularly highlight the section                  
relating to the free school meals, which parents can apply for in confidence. Though children in reception and 
Key stage 1 already receive free meals under the universal free school meals programme, I would urge parents 
who feel they may be eligible to apply as this also allows the school to access additional pupil premium funding 
to support the children in our care. 

As you are aware, we are proud of the weather station that we have on site and regularly share data from 
this with our key stage 2 children. This is supporting their geography understanding and awareness of the 
conditions around us. As everyone negotiated the ice this morning, our weather station recorded a low of -5°C 
at 8.28am! For those interested, a summary of the data can be found on our website. 

Finally, today we say goodbye to our caretaker, Miss Bailey, who is leaving after 6 years at the school. We 
thank her for all she has done at the school and we wish her well for the future. 

Yours sincerely  

Richard Winks  
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                      Tues 13th Dec—Christmas Service at All Saints Church 10.30am. 

                       Tues 13th Dec—FONCS Christmas Disco KS1 3.30pm-4.30pm, KS2 4.45pm-5.45pm. 

                       Wed 14th Dec—Christmas lunch.  

                       Fri 16th Dec—School closes.  

                     Wed 4th January—School re-opens.  

                                                     

                                                                                      Admissions Consultation 2024-25 
                                                               We are currently consulting on our admissions criteria for 2024-25  
                                                                                  and further information can be found at  

                                                                  https://theeducationalliance.org.uk/admissions/  

                                                     

   

Mrs Wainman, Chair of FONCS is collecting gift                   
donations for Viking FM Mission Christmas  

http://cashforkids.org.uk/mission                                             
(unwrapped, new items only please, no food items,                                                           
suitable for ages 0-18 years).  

Please bring your donations to the front reception in school and 
these will be taken to Hull Central Library for the 16th                     
December.  Any donations will be greatly                                             
appreciated.  Many thanks   

https://theeducationalliance.org.uk/admissions/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/0_bbCzBA2F7P16f4kqHc?domain=cashforkids.org.uk


Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this 
week: 

Class 1         This week we have enjoyed performing our Nativity.     
  Next week we are looking forward to making Christmas cards. 

Class 2         This week we have enjoyed performing our Nativity, ‘The Amazing Advent  
  Calendar’.                                                                                                                   
  Next week we are looking forward to our church service.   

Class 3  This week we have enjoyed learning about Christmas in France.                                                                                        
  Next week we look forward to Christmas sewing in DT.  

Class 4  This week we have enjoyed learning about Roman houses and comparing them to 
  modern day houses.          
  Next week we are looking forward to the Christmas service at the Church.  

Collective worship theme for next week: The festival of Christmas.  

CONGRATULATIONS!  

Well done to:- 

Dylan for being parents player of the week 
in football  

 

 

 

Rowan for his football medal  

 

 

 

Thomas for his football medal  

 

 

 

Elsie for achieving her 10th KUP in 
Taekwondo 

 

 

 

Hattie for her dance certificate 

 

 

 

Ed and Oscar for their football medal and 
trophy 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 


